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ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER, KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
COUNCIL #4215

Dear Brother Knights,

   I would like to thank  everyone for 

their support on electing me to the 

position of Grand Knight for SJW 

council 4215. My goal is to carry out 

the same exceptional leadership as 

the Grand Knights who served this 

council in the past, and I know that 

they are a phone call away for any 

advice in the coming year. Also I 

would like to thank those officers 

who served our council in the last 

year and am very much looking 

forward to working with the newly 

elected officers and committee 

chairmen.  We have many events 

scheduled for this year and one is 

approaching rapidly, our annual golf 

outing will be played at Bensalem 

C.C. on Friday September,   21 at 10 

am. Please come out and participate 

in any way possible.  There is a 

saying “ behind every great man is a 

woman” and we are looking forward  

to re-instating the Women’s  

Auxiliary   the initial meeting will be 

held on Wednesday September  12, 

at 7 pm upstairs in The Crows Nest. 

GRAND
KNIGHT’S
MESSAGE

Alan Wersler

CHAPLAIN'S
MESSAGE

  Father Kelty’s message is a continuing 
reprise of excerpts from the writings of  a 
religious Sister, Mary Ephrem (Mildred 
Neuzil, deceased 2000), from her 
cloister cell. 

   The next incident took place in the fall 
of the year 1954, when I was stationed at 
a different house of the Congregation. I 
do not remember the exact date, as I did 
not intend ever saying anything about it. 
I was sitting in the room next to the 
kitchen with the intention of saying some 
of my prayers. Almost at the very 
moment I began to pray, I saw an Angel. I 
knew this immediately, al-though the 
apparition did not reveal itself as such 
until later. I saw the Angel standing 
before me towards the left. He was 
dressed in a white robe or gar-ment, 
which was perfectly plain and perfectly 
white. The whiteness of his robe stood 
out against the darkness about him. It 
was like a light in the midst of darkness. 
He was holding a green palm and a 
drawn sword in his left hand, the tips of 
both palm and sword resting against his 
left shoulder. I saw all this at a glance. 
The Angel said to me, “Receive the palm 
of victory.”

   I became suspicious. I could not think 
of any victory of mine that deserved such 
a reward. Besides, it sounded a bit like 
flattery to me. I have always been wary 

IN MEMORIAM

Brother Knight
James C. Klein

Honorary Life Member
1935 – 2012 

Brother Knight
Vernon O. Jones

Honorary Life Member
1941 – 2012 

Brother Knight
John W. Tomlinson

1926 – 2012

Brother Knight
James J. Lynch Sr.

Honorary Life Member
1933 – 2012 

PRO-LIFE PROGRAMS
FUNDRAISING FOR 

ULTRASOUND COMPLETED

   I am happy to announce that we 
have reached our goal in the 
fundraising efforts  for the 
ultrasound machine for the 
Community Women's Center of 
Philadelphia located at 12th and 
Locust Streets in Center City.  We 
have spoken to Marie Joseph the 
executive director of the center and 
Marie is waiting to hear  on the final 
price of the machine which will be 
discounted from the already 
discounted price they have initially 
given us.  We should have this price 
soon so then all we need to do is 
submit the application and machine 
type. When all is in order we should 
have the matching funds in a month 

Follow Us at the New Facebook page at facebook.com/koc4215

Happy 4th of July - Remember Patriotism

PRSRT STD

Brand New Council Resource.
Easily buy Council Shirts, Jackets and Caps!

Log on: http://stores.kioskvs.com/kofc/
and your purchase helps support your Council


